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NEWSLETTER
I cannot quite believe we are at the end of another term, where has the time gone?

We would like to say a huge thank you to everyone that supported our Year 3 and 4 team 

over the last few weeks. The children were outstanding, we are all so proud of them.

With 32 scene changes, stage/ prop teams, wardrobe departments along with sound and 

vision teams, we are hitting the West End next year.  

We have had such a busy term, right across school, we are looking forward to sharing all 

of this work with you at Parents’ Evenings after the break.

Have a wonderful Easter break when it arrives, and we look forward to welcoming you back 

into school on Tuesday 9th April.

AWFUL EGYPTIANS 



ATTENDANCE
Attendance totals for each class – Monday 18th March to Friday 22nd March



SAFEGUARDING
• Please visit our school website for more information and links 

to safeguarding websites.

• Grove Road Safeguarding Page

• For more information about keeping children safe please click 
here:

• NSPCC – Keeping Children Safe Online

• These websites have wonderful advice about children keeping 
safe on Instagram and other social media sites

• NSPCC – Share Aware

• CEOP Police Safety Centre

https://groveroad.n-yorks.sch.uk/safeguarding
http://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/preventing-abuse/keeping-children-safe/share-aware/
https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre/


Jeffers Olaf

Litchfield Adam

Hendra Willow

Adeola Jaxon

Percival Seth

Sirdeshpande Leonardo

Morpurgo Ella H

Reynolds David

Evans Alfie A

Coelho Mason



If you would like anymore 

information about this 

event – please contact 

school to speak with Mr 

Frost.

He will be available on the 

playground most mornings 

too.

Thank you for all your 

support.



As you know, we have a wonderfully dedicated staff team here at Grove Road, I simply 

could not ask any more of them. 

The feedback from parents and staff about the use of Seesaw is excellent, I really love to 

see the interactions between school and home. As a parent myself, I know the 

reassurance and joy it brings, seeing your child’s journey through school. 

Please can I remind everyone though, that staff are not expected to monitor or respond to 

emails or messages outside of their normal working hours (including weekends and 

published school holidays).

Whilst parents/carers may compose emails at hours to suit their own needs, they need 

only be addressed during working hours.

Seesaw and email, must only be used for non-urgent, school related, communications.  For 

anything that requires an urgent response, please contact the school office.









MOBILE PHONES
YEARS 5 & 6
Can we please ask for your help and support with ensuring we don’t have phones/ smart 

watches in school unnecessarily.

We have had an increase of children bringing their phones into school, only if your child 

walks on their own either to, or from school, should they bring it with them.

We will be collecting them at the door on the way into school, to avoid any incidents where 

they can be left turned on and used in school.

They must be switched off as they enter the playground, and not be turned back on until 

off school premises. 

Our expectation is that children in Year 4 and below will not bring a mobile devices/smart 

watches





Parents Evenings April 15th – 17th

Bookings are now being taken via SchoolCloud for parents evening.
An email with information on how to arrange your appointment was sent out on 
Wednesday. If you have no received the email, please contact the school office.
All appointments will be face to face and not all teachers are available on all 3 days.

Parent Governor Elections

A ballot was held following four nominations for two parent governor vacancies. The 
two parents elected are:
Mr Jack Fullerton
Mr James Newall



PARENTPAY

What are the benefits to parents & pupils?
ParentPay is easy-to-use and will offer you the freedom to make 

online payments whenever and wherever you like, 24/7

The technology used is of the highest internet security available 

ensuring that your money will reach school safely – offering 

you peace of mind

Payments can be made by credit/debit card or also through PayPoint

Full payment histories, balance alerts and statements are available 

to you securely online at anytime

What are the benefits to our school?
You can help us reduce workloads for all staff as no more counting 

cash, chasing debt and stop cash collection services

Creates more time to lend to educational support and the smooth 
running of the school

Improves school security

Using ParentPay also ensures that all financial transactions are safe 

and secure - helping us to remove costs associated with us 

having to manage cash securely on the school premises

The more parents that use ParentPay, the greater the benefit is to 

our school.
More information, including your activation/login information has 

been sent out via email if you have not received this, please 

contact the school office

ParentPay is now the only system that the school is using for payments for school meals, Sammy's Den, trips and other school events.

If you have not activated your account, or you are having any difficulties in using the system, please contact the school office. Please 

delete any links that you have to previous payment systems and cancel any automatic payments that may have been set up.





IMPORTANT DATES
When Event

Friday 9th February School closes for half term (3:15pm)

Monday 19th February School reopens 

Thursday 29th February – 8:40am – 9:30am Reception & Key Stage 1 Stay and Play (Jeffers, Litchfield, Hendra & Adeola)

Thursday 7th March World Book Day

Friday 8th March Disney Day

Thursday 14th March – 4:30pm – 5:30pm Easter Disco – Reception & Key Stage 1

Thursday 14th March – 6:00pm – 7:00pm Easter Disco – Key Stage 2

Friday 15th March Red Nose Day

Friday 22nd March School closes for Easter Break (2:15pm)

Monday 8th April INSET Day – School Closed

Tuesday 9th April School reopens



IMPORTANT DATES
When Event

Monday 15th April – Wednesday 17th April Parents evenings – Additional details to follow

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday – School Closed

Tuesday 7th May School reopens

Friday 24th May School closes for half term (3:15pm)

Monday 3rd June School reopens

Tuesday 4th June Jeffers & Litchfield – Visit to Harlow Carr Gardens

Friday 7th June Hendra & Adeola – Visit to Harlow Carr Gardens

Wednesday 26th June – Friday 28th June Year 6 Residential – Newby Wiske Hall

Wednesday 26th June 1:30pm – 3:00pm Year 3 & Year 4 Sports Day

Monday 1st July 1:30pm – 3:00pm Reception, Year 1 & Year 2 Sports Day

Wednesday 3rd July 1:30pm – 3:00pm Year 5 & Year 6 Sports Day

Friday 5th July – 3:30pm – 5:00pm Summer Fair

Friday 19th July School closes for the Summer Break (2:15pm)

Monday 22nd July INSET Day – School Closed
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